pioooiyhMiller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

January 16, 2017
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Brandon Darrow


Eric Mabe





Doug Hall
 


Brian Lennon
Bret Garrett



Clark May

Members Absent:  John Wilbur
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley and Jaime Fox.  Also present: Ginger McCreight, Brandon McClure, Mike Hasten, Rolanda Hasten, Vicki Harris, Marcy Haden, Leanne Bryant, Cherrie Bessonett, Tammie Schones, Emma Hudson, Laurie Meadows, Maria Lester, Jarmon Harris, Lindsey Beaver, Asheley Birchfield, Maricella Carpenter and Davy Moseley.          
At approximately 6:03 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Brandon Darrow. 
Public Forum:  Following is a brief synopsis.  Gary Billingsley spoke for the high school end concerning Mr. Johnson.  He stated the district had come a long way financially in the past twelve years.  Superintendent is not perfect but does not want to see a change in superintendent.  Mr. Johnson gets blamed for all the negative things and would like to see him get credit for the positives too.  He (Gary) has seen a lot more of what gets done since becoming the principal.  The staff and faculty feel it would be a disservice to the kids and faculty to lose him.
Board minutes:

A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the minutes of the December 12, 2016 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brian Lennon to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary Update:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that moving into the new elementary should happen after Christmas or the first of the year.

Resolution to do away with 300 square mile penalty:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Eric Mabe to pass the resolution to do away with the under 300 square mile penalty.  The motion carried unanimously.  

A-F accountability system:

Gary Billingsley explained the State’s new A through F accountability system.  The system will be used for accountability next year but results were given to see how the District would have done this year.  Mr. Billingsley explained that it was a system under design and would be modified before next year.  The school would have received a B for this year.

Change order for elementary parking lot:

A proposed change order had been supplied by Burnett Construction to build a parking lot at the new elementary building.  The total cost would be $136,969.60.  A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Doug Hall to refuse the proposal and put it out to bid instead.  The motion carried unanimously.

At 7:09 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the superintendent’s evaluation and contract.

At 9:04 p.m. the Board returned to open session.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brian Lennon to give Mr. Johnson a two year contract and raise his salary to $81,000.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Superintendents Report:
Mr. Johnson reported that Mr. McClure had been contacted to see if the District would be interested in the purchase of a 32 foot aluminum stock trailer.  The trailer had been purchased in March of 2016 and was now being sold.  The asking price was $17,500 for a trailer costing over $26,000.  Mr. Johnson told the Board that sounded like a good deal for the school and the existing trailer was going to have to be rebuilt again before using it for heavy hauling. 

Principals Report:
Mrs. Fox reported enrollment of 314 and that Homecoming would be the next Friday.

Board Concerns:

None
At 9:30 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Bret Garrett to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
